
 
 Town of Canterbury 
Selectmen’s Meeting 

November 8, 2018 
  

Selectmen Present: Art Hudson 
   Cheryl Gordon 
   George Glines 
       
Town Administrator: Ken Folsom 
 
The meeting was called to order at 10:53 AM 
 
Ken read the resignation letter from Ben Bynum, Town Clerk/Tax Collector. Ben’s last day is 
Dec. 6.  
 
The Board discussed how to move forward. Do we need to appoint an interim? Ken will check 
with Bart.  
 
Chery Himes is OK with Motor Vehicle but has little to no tax experience. Lisa is more or less 
the same. Cheryl feels that the Tax Collector position needs a longer internship than the MV 
work. Ken asked who they would contact for assistance if there was a question. Cheryl explained 
that the NHMA legal is available. Ken will check with Ben.  
 
The Board will meet with Ben, Lisa and Cheryl Himes to determine the best course of action. 
Ken will check to see if they are available on Monday the 12th at 10 AM.  
 
The Board reviewed the proof for the new sign for the Sam Lake House. They suggested some 
changes. Ken will contact the sign company.  
 
Ken updated the Board on a conversation he had with the person that wants to have a hockey 
game on Kimball Pond Rd.  
 
George has spoken with John O’Connor about the cost of a tractor and mower for the town. John 
is going to get information to the Board about cost effectiveness. 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, Art made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 
11:57 AM.  Cheryl seconded the motion.  All in favor by roll call, motion carried. 
 
The next scheduled meeting will be held on November 5, 2018 at 5:00 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ken Folsom 
Town Administrator 


